
Manager’s Update – November 2, 2023 
 
 
Clinic Interim Executive Director’s Update: The clinic has had three consultants this week on site 
and two federal representatives able to remote in for our triennial HRSA Operational Site Visit. 
When you see Brad Ryan, Emily Deach, Heather Rodig, and Lea Mauldin please thank them for 
all their work and participation from the Municipality. 
 
As you see jeremy simmons, Lisa Mandeville, Bob Dietrick, Joel Jorgensen, and Allyson Nannini 
please thank them for their participation in the process as Board of Directors. We were well 
represented by both the municipality serving as the grantee of the HRSA 330 funds and Dahl 
Memorial Clinic Board of Directors as the co-applicant. 
 
For any Assembly members, Board of Directors, and Mayor Bass who may have made it today at 
the exit conference, thank you for your time. 
 
Port Director’s Update:  

2023 Visitor Statistics: We wrapped up the 2023 summer cruise season on Wednesday, 
October 25. Over the course of the season, we saw 497 port calls with a total of 1,192,662 
passengers. A record number of cruise passengers for Skagway. 
 
Ore Peninsula Redevelopment Project: Temporary fuel header is installed and operational. 
The first fuel barge offloaded to the temporary fuel header on Saturday, October 28. The ore 
loader superstructure was taken down last week and work continues on the concrete cap. 
Template pile work at the ore loader cap, and dolphins 3 and 4 will begin late this week. 
 
Yukon Geoscience Forum: We will be attending this regional conference in Whitehorse, 
November 19-22. We will also be presenting an Ore Peninsula Redevelopment project 
update. 

 
Harbormaster’s Update: Hamilton has started the launch ramp extension project. The last float 
has been removed in order reconstruct the end for a new hinge. Excavation and disposal has 
been completed, as well as placing the Grade 1 Armor Rock at the toe of the existing ramp. In the 
next couple of days the Grade A Rock and sleepers will be placed once a uniform grade is 
established. After the sleepers are placed the concrete planks will be installed. Class 2 rock will 
be placed at the end of the ramp on the next lower tides on November 13th. 
 


